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St. Michael the Archangel Orthodox Church
2300 W. Huntington Drive, Kirkwood Hwy, Wilmington, Delaware 19808
Rev. James Weremedic, Rector • (302) 995-6775 • Cell (570) 764-4323
Email: frjamesw@hotmail.com • Web: www.stmichael-delaware-oca.org
Vespers & Confessions: Saturday, 4:00 pm
Hours, Divine Liturgy & Fellowship: Sunday, 8:40 am
Sunday, February 9, 2014
SUNDAY OF THE PUBLICAN AND THE PHARISEE. Tone 8. Leavetaking of the Meeting. Beginning of the Lenten Triodion. Martyr Nicephorus of Antioch in Syria. Uncovering of the Relics of St. Innocent, Bishop of Irkutsk. Ven. Pankratii of the Kiev Caves. Ven. Nikífor and Gennádii of Vazheozérsk. Hieromartyrs Marcellus, Bishop of Sicily, Philagrius, Bishop of Cyprus, and Pancratius, Bishop of Taoromina.
Reader’s Schedule

DATE

3RD HOUR
6TH HOUR

EPISTLE
Feb-9
WEREMEDIC, J.
BUNITSKY, K. 
WALES, L 
Feb-16

RILEY, A


RILEY, J

CAREY

Feb-23

CARPENTER 

WEREMEDIC, L.
BUNITSKY, S.

	Date
	Fellowship/Coffee Hour
	Service Duty
	Church Cleaners
	Library

	9-Feb
	Shatley/LaChance/Hines
	Elia/Morjana
	Riley
	Gundersen

	16-Feb
	Carey/Poletaev
	Riley/Baldytchev
	Carey/Bunitsky
	Nichols

	23-Feb
	Conover/Daubert/Humphrey
	Sulpizi/Finck
	Manna/Mihret
	Farrell


A Panikhida will be held after the Divine Liturgy today for Joseph Fakhir.
We welcome our visitors and guests and invite you to join us for coffee hour in the church hall following the Liturgy.
Forgiveness Through the Sacrament of Confession:
Whether we are aware of it or not, we sin as a part of our everyday life. Humans, as a whole, are exceptionally good at it. As Orthodox Christians, we acknowledge our sinful nature each week, prior to communion, as we say a prayer declaring ourselves the first among sinners. The sins we commit are often subtle, and may not even be noticed by others, but each little sin we commit drives us further away from God. With a priest as the sacramental witness, we are able to remove this growing gap and strengthen our relationship with God through the sacrament of confession.

The Parish Council will hold our monthly meeting in the Conference room on Friday, February 14th at 6:30 pm.

Ancient Faith Today with Kevin Allen will host Dr. John T. Chirban,

or a discussion of “How to Talk to Your Children About Sex?”

on the special live two-hour broadcast this Sunday, Feb. 9, at 8 pm.

One of the most challenging and important jobs a parent has is to talk to their children about sexuality in a way that incorporates the various spheres of life – biological, emotional, relational, social, and spiritual. 

In the two-hour special of Ancient Faith Today, host Kevin Allen will speak with Dr. John T. Chirban, author of How to Talk With Your Kids About Sex, about ways to prepare for this most important parental responsibility. 

Listen live by pointing your internet browser to www.ancientfaith.com and clicking on the “talk” button. The program will also be available as part of the Ancient Faith Today with Kevin Allen podcast. 

Our Bible Study Group continues to meet on the 1st and 3rd Thursday of each month from 10:00 am - 12:00 noon. We continue to use Barbara Pappas's book First and Second Corinthians for direction.

2 Timothy 3:10-15 (Epistle) 

But you have carefully followed my doctrine, manner of life, purpose, faith, longsuffering, love, perseverance, persecutions, afflictions, which happened to me at Antioch, at Iconium, at Lystra – what persecutions I endured. 

And out of them all the Lord delivered me. Yes, and all who desire to live godly in Christ Jesus will suffer persecution. But evil men and impostors will grow worse and worse, deceiving and being deceived. But you must continue in the things which you have learned and been assured of, knowing from whom you have learned them, and that from childhood you have known the Holy Scriptures, which are able to make you wise for salvation through faith which is in Christ Jesus.

Luke 18:10-14 (Gospel) 

Two men went up to the temple to pray, one a Pharisee and the other a tax collector. The Pharisee stood and prayed thus with himself, ‘God, I thank You that I am not like other men – extortioners, unjust, adulterers, or even as this tax collector. ’I fast twice a week; I give tithes of all that I possess.’ 

And the tax collector, standing afar off, would not so much as raise his eyes to heaven, but beat his breast, saying, ‘God, be merciful to me a sinner!’ I tell you, this man went down to his house justified rather than the other; for everyone who exalts himself will be humbled, and he who humbles himself will be exalted. 
Family Promise is a network of churches and synagogues that host homeless families for a week at a time. St. Philip’s Lutheran Church has been hosting for about 3 years. We are blessed with ample room to host our guests but we are always in need of caring volunteers who are able to help us host the families. We don’t fix their problems; we just provide a safe, comfortable, and friendly place. We’re looking for St. Michael’s help to cover each of our volunteer roles! Individuals, small groups, and families with kids are encouraged. St. Philip’s next Host Week is February 9th – February 16th. If you are interested in participating with Family Promise, please contact Brandon and Karen Zinnato at (302) 229-6032 or novemberbasket@yahoo.com.

Prayers for the Departed: Alice Dryden, Frederick Salady, Joseph Elia, Wendy Boyer.
Prayers for the Sick and Needy: Mat. Lisa Weremedic, Infant Jordan, William Dryden, Agnes Timchak, Olga Riley, Anna Hotrovich, Mary Guretsky, Marie Holowatch, Joseph Wojciechowski, Keith Eldridge Leon Conover.
Our Joint 2014 Winter Wilmington Parish Gathering of parishioners from Ss. Peter and Paul and St. Michael will be on Friday, February 28. A new team, 87’ers, a development team for the 76’ers are playing in the Bob Carpenter Center in Newark, DE against the Sioux Falls Skyforce (Heat). Tickets are $15 per person. If anyone is interested, please sign-up on the form in the Vestibule. If we have at least 15 people going, our ‘Fan Experience’ at the game will be a “Chalk Talk”  with the 87ers coaching staff about their plans for the game, in a meeting held in the locker rooms during the first minutes of warm-ups.  

2013 Financial Status Update:
For the month of December, we had a net income in operations of $132.  For the year we had a net loss of $5,021.46 in operations.  This does not reflect the net proceeds from the auction as they are still in the discretionary account and do not count in the operations  but will be moved to the Mortgage account shortly.  Comparing 2013 to 2012, we had about the same amount in total expenses for both years of about $195,000 which also includes expenses in the discretionary account.  This net income for 2012 was $209,000 compared to only $195,000 for 2013.  This is a $15,000 reduction between the 2 years. 
WE ARE LOOKING FOR A FEW GOOD CHOIR DIRECTORS!

If you or someone you know would be able and willing to direct the choir of Saint Michael's Church on a regular basis, please contact Father James, Paula Daubert, or Jim Carpenter. We need you! 

